
 

 

· Respect everyone and their things. · Care for self, others and our world. · Show people tolerance and include them. · 
· Be honest and trustworthy by taking responsibility for your actions. · 
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Dear Parents and Friends 

 
Faction Athletics Carnivals 
Students participated very well during the two days of 
events. Our jumps, throws and 800m events ran 
smoothly and students gave their best effort when 
participating. The main carnival day was very well 
supported by parents and community members and 
students again participated in events with good 
sportsmanship. It was very pleasing to see the 
Education Support students competing and giving 
events a go! Congratulations to Mrs Mary (The Rocket) 
McLeod, who took out the female parent/teacher race 
again.  For the record, Gold faction won the day, with 
Red second and Green third. 
 
Our Interschool carnival will take place at North Road 
in week 7 on the 21 & 23 November. 
 

 
 
Art Exhibition 
Last Wednesday night was our Open Night for the 
school Art Exhibition, which will be open to the public 
for the next week and a half. The student artwork was 

based around the theme of Beneath the Sea and 
included pottery, dioramas and a variety of other 
artistic presentations. Every classroom and individual 
student produced a unique piece and the overall 
impact was sensational.  
 

Congratulations to all the staff involved in coordination 
this event and to our wonderful canteen manager 
Nicole for catering. Art pieces will be on sale until the 8 
November. 
 

 
 

Free Resource relating to Online Safety 
Technology can be a lot of fun and enrich our lives, 
however, there is some harmful content on the 
internet that is not helpful for our students. The 
website below is free to access and informs Parents 
about what our cyber safety experts think about 
popular apps children may want to use.  
 

Perhaps the best feature is the 'app+game reviews' that 
assesses popular apps according to different risk 
categories and allocates a recommended age rating.  
This is the link to the parent page: 
https://youthcare.onlinesafetyhub.com.au/parent/ho
me 

Ė-0 
 

FUTURE DATES 
School Board Meeting 3.40 Thurs 9 Nov  
Pupil Free Day Fri 10 Nov 
ASHS Transition Wed 15 Nov 
IMSS Assembly Fri 17 Nov 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyouthcare.onlinesafetyhub.com.au%2Fparent%2Fhome&data=05%7C01%7Cjeremy.hadlow%40education.wa.edu.au%7C0c0ea6edced44850dd1f08dbda9544c8%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638344106889016220%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=umsOUy5rBaA850ba8DA4r4Az4I8NSzn%2BLIhJ1T8FOUo%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyouthcare.onlinesafetyhub.com.au%2Fparent%2Fhome&data=05%7C01%7Cjeremy.hadlow%40education.wa.edu.au%7C0c0ea6edced44850dd1f08dbda9544c8%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638344106889016220%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=umsOUy5rBaA850ba8DA4r4Az4I8NSzn%2BLIhJ1T8FOUo%3D&reserved=0


 

 

Class Structure 2024 
The following classes are the intended structure for 
next year. This may be altered depending on the 
structural needs of the school and final student 
numbers.  
 
KindiLink 3 Yr Olds: ½ Monday & ½ Friday at 
Coolangarras 
Coolangarras Kindy: Tuesday-Thursday  
Kindy 1:  Monday and Wednesday & one Friday in a 
fortnight 
Kindy 2: Tuesday and Thursday & one Friday in a 
fortnight 
PP: Full time 
PP/1: Full time 
Yr 1: Full time 
Yr 1/2: Full time 
Yr 2/3 : Full time 
Yr 3: Full time 
Yr 3/4: Full time 
Yr 4/5: Full time 
Yr 5/6: Full time 
Yr 5/6: Full time 
 

Jeremy Hadlow 
Principal 

 
 

VALUES CERTIFICATES  
We congratulate the following students who received 
acprgdga_rcq _r Kmlb_wĎq Kglg _qqck`jw,  

 

 

 
Care for our World  Responsibility 

PP1 Clark   PP1  Brock 
PP2 Hayley   PP2  Arlo 
Rm 1 Madelyn    RM 1 George 
Rm 2 Kailee  Rm 2 Olivia 
Rm 3 Zena   Rm 3 Hayley 
Rm 8 Brooke   Rm 8 Noah 
Rm 9 Evelyn   Rm 9 Vela 
Rm 11 Erin   Rm 11 Johnny 
Rm 19 Whole Class  Rm 19 Pepper 
Rm 24 Loralie  Rm 24 Henry 
Rm 25 Marcel  Rm 25 Ed 
 

 

ART EXHIBITION 
Thank you to all the families who attended to admire 
rfcgp afgjbpclĎq _prgqrga _`gjgrgcq, Uc clamsp_ec wms rm
nspaf_qc wmsp afgjbĎq _prumpi _q _l clbspgle pcampb md
their skill and pride in their work.  If you have not yet 
purchased it you may do so at the school office. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/SpencerParkPS/reviews/?ref=page_internal
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N@Q ?U?PBQ 
Emjbcl @cc ?u_pbq 
Congratulations to the following students who have 
done a great job in class being Friendly, Safe and Best 
and have earned a Golden Bee Award: 
 
Room 13 
Connor & Quin 
Room 22  
Logan H & Jax 
Room 26 
Kelsey & Brodie 
 
Fantastic Work! You are being great role models in our 
school.  
 
Our total Bee points so far this term add up to 4231 
which means we only need another 7769 to reach 
12000 for our end of term reward. 
 
The PBS team are starting to collect all sorts of items 
for our water fun day e.g., the water squirts, all sizes of 
pools and buckets and already have over 300 water 
balloons! 

 
 
Spencer Park Education Support Centre Behaviour 
Expectations 
Each week we have an Expectation of the Week focus. 
This week we focus on: 
 
Be Friendly  
I can be Friendly.  
 

 
 
AUSLAN/Key Word Sign 
Msp icw umpb qgelq qsnnmpr msp Cvncar_rgml md rfc
Ucci8 
Ga_l `c dpgclbjw `w `cgle fcjndsj mp clamsp_egle
mrfcpq, 

 
G 

 
Dpgclbjw 

  
 

 
Fcjngle 

 
Clamsp_ec 

  
 

 
Ncmnjc 

 
Ctcpwmlc 

  
 

AJ?QQPMMK LCUQ+QNCQA 
Room 23 - News 
Pre Primary EIC students have been learning all about 
pumpkins these last few weeks.  We have been 
conducting experiments to see if they sink or float and 
counted how many seeds were in our large orange 
pumpkin, 306! 
 
We also had a wonderful time playing in our dramatic 
play area, a Pumpkin Market.  We could purchase 
small, medium and large pumpkins, pumpkin spiced 
lattes, pumpkin pies or Jack-o-Lanterns. 
 

  



 

 

  
 

@MMI D?GP 
Thanks go to Mrs Kirsty Luscombe, our SPESC 
Librarian, for all her hard work in organising and 
running our Book Fair last week.  There was a 
wonderful selection of books on display and much 
excitement as students, parents and teachers selected 
their favourites. 
 
We would also like to thank all who supported the fair.  
Every book sold equals resources for our school.  
 

  
 

 
 
 
 

Bec Wheatley-Deal 
Principal 

 
 
 

UF?RĎQ LCUQ 
 

GrĎq _ju_wq epc_r rm qcc msp qrsbclrq cvacjjgle _r qafmmj
and in the community.  Does your child participate in a 
community club or group or joined in a special 
event?  UcĎb jmtc rm acjc`p_rc rfgq ugrf wms Ė ufw lmr
share your snaps?  Email your photos to 
spencerpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au along with a brief 
bcqapgnrgml _lb ucĎjj ns`jgqf gr gl msp lcvr lcuqjcrrcp.  
Already shared on Facebook?  Why not make your 
post public and tag us @SpencerParkPS?   

MOVING IN 2024 
As we move towards the end of the year it is important 
that we have an accurate picture of school numbers for 
the new school year. It is crucial that you inform the 
school of any intention to move from Spencer Park in 
2024. Our funding and the way we organise our 
classes is dependent on a clear understanding of 
student numbers in 711468 each year level across the 
school. From here on in and for the remainder of the 
year, notifying us if your child will not be here in 2024 
will assist greatly when it comes to planning for the 
new school year. 
 
Gd wms ilmu md _lwmlcglrclbgle rm clpmj _r Qnclacp
N_pi Npgk_pw Qafmmj dmp 0.02* njc_qc _qi rfck rm
amlr_ar rfc mddgac _q qmml _q nmqqg`jcċ460/ 1..., 
 
 

FACTION ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
We enjoyed another great day for our Faction Carnival 
last Thursday.  Congratulations to Gold Faction for 
taking out the trophy this year, followed by Red then 
Green. 
 
Congratulations to our Champions who excelled to win 
medallions. 
 

  Boy Girls 
Yr 4 Champion Ronald Willow 
Yr 4 Runner Up Riley Indigo 
Yr 5 Champion Hudson Kaylah 
Yr 5 Runner Up Lachlan Bella 
Yr 6 Champion Kayden Christine 
Yr 6 Runner Up Kade Phoenix 

 

  
 

  

mailto:spencerpark.ps@education.wa.edu.au


 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

QCAPCR AMBC 
Somewhere within the text of this newsletter we have 
buried a six-digit code. When you have found the 
code, SMS 0437 619 154 and include your family 
name and the code.  The first correct answer will win a 
$10 canteen credit.  Winners will be announced on our 
Facebook page and receive notification by SMS. With 
regret, prizes are only available to families enrolled at 
our school. 


